To: 
Cape Elizabeth Town Council 

From:   Michael K. McGovern

Re: 
Short-Term Measures to Address Town Center Pedestrian Safety Concerns 
Date:
November 24, 2008
The town council has requested recommendations on short term actions to address pedestrian safety concerns in the town center. Working with the chief of police and the director of public works and having received citizen input, I suggest the following actions which address pedestrian safety concerns. I note that the suggestions do not address issues relating to the “level of service” at the town center intersection.  All would be done right away except for crosswalks due to temperatures needed for paint 
1. Install a new signalized crosswalk across Route 77 at the high school driveway. This would be tied into the existing traffic light. 

2. Install in road stanchions at the Key Bank crosswalk and at the town hall crosswalk. “State Law, Yield to Pedestrians Within Crosswalk ” or same message partially with pictographs. 

3. Provide a bucket of red flags at either side of the three crosswalks for individuals to carry from one side of the road to the other. 

4. Enhance the painting of each crosswalk so that they are more prominent.

5. Install 6 signs indicating “No Passing in the Bike Lane.” 

6. Install signs at sides of each crosswalk indicating “Stop for Pedestrians in Crosswalks” or same message partially with pictographs. 

7. Stronger enforcement of law requiring vehicles to stop for pedestrians in crosswalks. 

8. Request the MDOT Commissioner to review the speed limit in the town center area. 

9. Convene a working group of two town councilors, a school board member, the chief of police and myself to meet 4 times in 2009 to evaluate pedestrian issues in the town center, to review progress and to make additional recommendations.  
Fiscal Impact

New CEHS Crosswalk


$8,000

In Road Stanchions $220 each
                 660

Red Flags Minimal Expense                                  40
Crosswalk Painting



$1,500  To be done in Spring of 2009
Various Signs




$2,000

Total Expense



           $12,200

Proposed Funding Source


    
CEHS Crosswalk    2008 Approved Bond

Other Items             Sidewalk Maintenance Account 

